**Legistar: 140096** 



To: Scott Niehaus, Village Manager

From: Tom Wirsing, Deputy Chief of Police

**Through:** Ray Byrne, Chief of Police

**Date:** August 20<sup>th</sup>, 2015

**Subject:** Transportation and Safety Committee Recommendation

## **Schedule XII Commuter Parking Fees**

Currently payment of fees in the commuter parking lots are required between the hours of 5:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. except Saturdays, Sundays, and holidays. During the June 8<sup>th</sup>, 2015 meeting, the Transportation and Safety Committee voted to recommend changing the hours to 5:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. This will allow visitors to the downtown area to have more parking opportunities without having to pay for parking after 11:00 a.m. The loss of parking revenue is minimum and estimated at no more than \$100 a month.